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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 15, 2005

TO: Honorable Dianne White Delisi, Chair, House Committee on Public Health 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1413 by Truitt (Relating to the continuation and functions of the Texas State Board of 
Examiners of Marriage and Family Therapists. ), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would continue the Texas State Board of Examiners of Marriage and Family Therapists, 
which is administratively attached to the Department of State Health Services, and the regulation 
of marriage and family therapists through 2017.  The bill would eliminate per diem for Board 
members, require applicants to pass a jurisprudence exam, remove exemptions for non-Texas residents 
to practice without a temporary license, eliminate the current late renewal penalty structure, and add a 
penalty structure for delinquent renewals based on the renewal fee.  Eliminating the per diem would 
result in a small savings to General Revenue.  DSHS indicates the change in the late renewal penalty 
structure would result in an estimated loss of approximately $16,000 in General Revenue annually.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 116 Sunset Advisory Commission, 529 Health and Human Services Commission, 304 
Comptroller of Public Accounts, 537 Department of State Health Services
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